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03-11-06: Hull School Tr/Thornton River Loop - What a great day for our 100th hike!!! The skies were clear, the temps in the 70s. All in all, it was a beautiful day. 11 others joined me in the celebration. There was Hardcore and 16 Penny, The Mad Hatter and Larry, Anne, Heather, ROXANNE, Gear Gal, Cognac Jack, Indiana Moser and Keith. This really wasn't a scouting trip. The only trail segment I hadn't hiked was the initial 2 miles of the Hull School Trail and the final mile which was mostly the spur trail to and from Bryds Nest # 4.
There were several blowdowns on Hull School Tr which we had to negotiate. Can't wait to try out the new reporting system we set up at here. The Thornton River was running low sow the half dozen or so stream crossings were pretty easy. On our way to the lunch spot we ran into John and Laura, 2 Trail Angels (PATC Overseers) who were busily clearing the trail. 
Even though the water level was low the two falls at our lunch spot were flowing quite nicely. We lounged about the rocks for quite some time. After lunch we proceeded up the trail passing clusters of white and blue Hepatica. We paid the usual visit to the rusty old car that has been there since the 40s and slowly climbed out of the valley. 
The hike along the AT was quite enjoyable. We met the first through hiker of the year (confirmed by Heather who works part time for the ATC). His name is Dale and hails from Colorado State University. This was his second time through.
After we said good-bye to Dale we leisurely climbed up to the Byrds Nest and took in a nice (although hazy) eastward view before our final descent back to the cars. This was definitely a good way to celebrate our 100th Midatlantic Hike!!!
